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                          VETO MESSAGE - No. 30 
  
TO THE SENATE: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Senate Bill Number 4167, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT  to repeal paragraph (e) of subdivision 4 of section 209 
of 
      the civil service law, relating to providing  for  limitations  
on 
      binding arbitration for members of the state police" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  Troopers,  investigators,  senior investigators, investigator 
special- 
ists and officers of the State Police may resolve labor  disputes  
about 
most  matters  through binding interest arbitration. Under Civil 
Service 
Law section 209(e), however, the arbitration panel cannot decide 
"issues 
relating to disciplinary procedures and  investigations  or  
eligibility 
and  assignment  to  details and positions." This bill would remove 
that 
exception, and subject the discipline of these employees  of  the  
State 
Police  to arbitration. Because I do not believe an arbitration panel 
is 
better placed to decide such matters than the Superintendent of  
Police, 
I am constrained to veto this bill. 
  
  The  troopers and investigators of the State Police are a crucial 
line 
of defense for the residents of this state. For that, they  deserve  
our 
gratitude,  and  have  my unlimited respect. Yet it is precisely 
because 
the State Police play such an important role in our  security  that  
its 
leadership  must  have  the flexibility to discipline those few 
officers 
who engage in misconduct. This bill, however, would allow a third  
party 
arbitrator  to  set the procedures by which officers must be 
sanctioned, 
or removed if necessary. If the arbitrator adopted rules that were 
inap- 



propriate to the needs of the State Police, or  of  public  safety,  
the 
people  of  this State would have no recourse, and the Superintendent 
of 
the State Police would be powerless to alter the decision. 
  
  To take this step would, in my view, be both unwise  and  contrary  
to 
two important principles. First, the notion that binding arbitration 
for 
public  employees  should  be  limited  to  financial matters has 
gained 
increasing acceptance. Thus, groups such  as  corrections  officers  
and 
forest  rangers that became eligible for binding arbitration in the 
past 
decade were allowed access to this procedure only to set compensation. 
  
  Second, the concerns that gave rise to this limitation - the desire 
to 
avoid leaving important policy decisions in the hands of  an  
unaccount- 
able  arbitrator  -  are particularly salient when applied to police. 
As 
the Court of Appeals noted in its decision last year, New York State 
has 
a "policy favoring strong disciplinary authority for those in charge  
of 
police  forces."  Based in part on that concern, I vetoed a bill 
earlier 
this year that would make police discipline a mandatory subject of 
nego- 
tiation. I specifically noted the objection of the bill's opponents 
that 
"in many instances impasses in negotiations  over  discipline  would  
be 
subject to resolution in binding arbitration" if the bill were 
approved. 
Signing this bill would directly contradict the rationale for that 
veto. 
  
  For many of the same reasons, the Division of State Police, the 
Gover- 
nor's Office of Employee Relations and the Division of Budget all 
recom- 
  
mend  that  this bill be vetoed. Governor Pataki held the same view, 
and 
vetoed identical proposals three times. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 
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